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DREAM . . . STRUGGLE . . . REALITY 
"At first it was a dream, but we were finally 

fortunate to see it become a reality," reflected 
Teresa Guillen, MEChA officer. 

While it took an entire year to coordinate, 
create, sketch and begin painting the Minorities 
Center mural, it was worth the wait. The idea of a 
mural resulted from a discussion by Anthony 
Seals, Black Student Union; Teresa Guillen, 
MEChA; Frank Kekahbah, Native American Indian 
Student Body and Antonia Pigno, Director of the 
Minorities Center. The conversation centered 
around improvements for the Center. Someone 
suggested a mural. 

It sounded like a good idea. The question was 
how to get it started. In the summer of 1978, Mrs. 
Pigno asked Rita Schwermann to chair the Mural 
Committee. She accepted and began by con-
tacting the various people that would be involved. 
By meeting with each of the minority groups, BSU, 
MEChA, NAISB and the now defunct Hispanic 
Student Union, she was able to gain support and 
financial backing for the idea. 

Anthony Seals suggested Travis Mosley as a 
possible artist. Travis agreed and arranged with 
the Art Department to obtain credit through the 
mural class. His friend, Willie McDonald, also ex-
pressed a desire to paint. The two drafted a sketch, 
which was subsequently presented to each of 
the student groups. Then, the problems began. 

While each group agreed they wanted a 
mural, for one reason or another, each was dis-
satisfied with the sketch. At that time, the drawing 
depicted a waving flag of the United States in 

the background. The foreground was made up of 
separate sections containing historical figures 
and graphic symbols which represented each 
ethnic group. Because Native American Indian 
Student Body perceived the Indian nation as 
sovereign, they did not want to be shown on the 
flag. The Hispanic groups wanted Cubans and 
Puerto Ricans to be represented as well as 
Mexican Americans. Black Student Union wanted 
the Black American experience expressed in the 
mural to incorporate the theme of "Roots." 

The artists failed to totally understand what 
was expected of them; the student groups were 
frustrated because they felt the artists didn't un-
derstand their cultures. However, everyone ada-
mantly agreed they wanted a mural. The artists 
wanted to paint a mural and the student groups 
wanted to see minorities represented on the 
K-State campus. Meeting after meeting, change 
after change, with growing awareness, a sketch 
was finally agreed upon. 

The artists began work in October, 1978. The 
process was slow. The wall, covered with a very 
porous surface, required several coats of white 
paint. The stars and stripes were then added. The 
large forms were drawn on transparencies and 
enlarged on the wall by an overhead projector. 
They were brought to life with color and shading. 
Completion date was set for May 1979 when Travis 
would graduate. However, the mural still required 
additional figures and details. The idea kept evolv-
ing - from conversation to people to art. Presently, 
Harold Carter and Teresa Guillen are working to 
complete the mural. 


